
September 2017 Newsletter CSC (805) 995-3543 

Cayucos Senior Center (CSC) and Thrift Shop 
200 South Ocean Avenue, Cayucos, CA 93430 - cayucosseniors.org 

Open Mondays through Saturdays 10am to 4pm 

A Message from Your President 
Jerry Dobyns 

Hi everyone.  Here we are in September already.  The 
year is  three quarters done.  Where has the year 
gone?  It seems time is moving too fast.  But, it is 
time for my favorite sport, college and pro football. 
I want to thank Leonard, Ken, Jim Watts and all the 
kitchen crew for the delicious chicken and potatoes 
last month.  Also thanks to Adrian for having Dave 
Lavoy perform for us.  He performed some great 
tunes.  I'm sure we will have him back again.  I 
especially liked his Shilo tune by Neil Diamond. 
Remember for this month we are celebrating our 
anniversary, so don't bring a lot of desserts. Adrian 
will be getting us a cake from Costco. 
This will be my last month as your President. We will 
be installing new officers at this month's meeting and 
potluck. It has been a pleasure being your President.  
As many of you know, Adrian and I are exchanging 
positions.  He will be your President and I will be First 
Vice.  Maybe next year someone would like to be 
President and First Vice. instead of Adrian and myself. 
These positions are not difficult so let us know if you 
have some interest. 
I would like to congratulate Ken Kaberline on the 
article about himself and Cayucos in the Living Here 
magazine in the Tribune. It was a very well written 
article. Way to go Ken. 
Be sure to support Cayucos Fire Dept and their 
annual barbecue over Labor Day and the pancake 
breakfast at Cayucos Elementary 
Happy Labor Day everyone, see you all at the 
September 13th potluck. 
   Jerry 

Last Table - Table 4 (Marilyn & Bill Rodgers and Ann 
Fitzgerald) was the last table to be served in August 
and will be the first to be served in September. 

From the Desk of 
1st VP Adrian Hurtado 

August is already upon us.  Seven months of 2017 
down and five months to go. 
Congratulations Cayucos Seniors Club. This month 
marks our 44th anniversary as an established 
organization. 
Elections were held for the 2017-2018 fiscal year.  
Incoming officers are as follows: 
 President Adrian Hurtado 
 1st Vice President Jerry Dobyns 
 2nd Vice President Janet Arnold 
 Secretary Sherry Shepherd 
 Treasurer Jim Watts 
The August luncheon featured rosemary chicken and 
potato wedges.  Good old homestyle cooking in my 
book. 
Dave Lavoy provided some oldies tunes.  His falsetto 
voice allowed him to sing some Roy Orbison and Four 
Season songs as well as a variety of others. 
Wilma Plananski was not present to claim the $150 
attendance money. The pot grows to $175.  Casa de 
Flores van driver, Chris Sawyers, won the 50/50 prize 
of $66. 
On Sunday September 10 there will be a celebration 
of life from 1:00-4:00 pm for Arley Robinson in the 
Vets tent.  Join family and friends to remember the 
man known as Mr. Cayucos.  Cayucos Lions will 
provide lunch. 
Other September events include: 
 9/3 Cayucos FD BBQ Fundraiser 
      11:30am-3:30pm Cayucos Vets Tent 
 9/4 Labor Day 
 9/9 California Admission Day 
 9/16 California Coastal Cleanup Day  
      9am-12noon, Estero Bluffs 
See you September 13th. 

   Adrian  



September Birthdays 
Lee Arnold & Trudy Minott Sep 1 
Henry Sanguinetti Sep 4 
Butch Rambaud & Elaine Slater Sep 8 
Dinah Piwowarski Sep 10 
Sue Jasper Sep 11 
Janice Masulin Sep 12 
Suzi Dobyns & Helen Haeuser Sep 13 
Marilyn Roberts Sep 15 
Ron Clark, Mary Hedges & 
     Gwen Scarrone Sep 16 
Kathy Boyte Sep 19 
Sherry Sims Sep 20 
Willadean Borchard Sep 21 
Joyan Svancara Sep 23 
Vera Wallen Sep 24 
LaVerne Smith Sep 27 
Wilmer Plansky Sep 29 

A Little Humor - The Usher 
Cora, an elderly woman, walked into her local St. 
Michael’s Church.  The friendly usher greeted her at 
the door and helped her up the flight of steps.  
“Where would you like to sit?” he asked politely. 
“The front row please,” Cora answered amiably. 
“You really do not want to do that,” the usher said.  
“This vicar is really boring.” 
“Sonny, do you happen to know who I am?” Cora 
inquired, looking directly at him. 
“No,” he answered. 
“I am the vicar’s mother,” Cora announced 
indignantly. 
“Do you know who I am?” he asked. 
“No,” she said. 
“Good,” he replied and disappeared. 

Sunshine Report 
The “Celebration of Life” for Arley Robinson is on 
Sunday, Sep 10th from 1-4 in the Vets tent. 
Trudy Minott is back in Cayucos after traveling to 
Mississippi and Oregon.  She is with her daughter and 
son-in-law, Lori and Steve Bonham.  
Joyan sent sympathy cards to Mary Ann Balzer family 
and to Kay Tift for the death of her husband, Floyd. 

Thrift Store News 
from Carla 

Wow.  Another month has gone by and fall will be 
here soon, which is my favorite time of year.  We had 
a very big month in July—great sales, plus we sold a 
lot of our new Senior cookbooks to people here and 
also to people in faraway places.  I would say that 
Cayucos cookbooks are famous. 
We are still in need of plastic shopping bags at the 
store.  Someone donated a large box of red cloth 
bags which we really appreciate.  Thank you to Fran 
and the girls at Morro Bay Seniors for bringing us 
more puzzles.  We love them. 
Patty Frawley and I picked up books from the Whale 
Rock club house which is overloaded with books.  
Thank you Whale Rockers. 
We could use coffee makers, toasters, and crock pots.  
Do you have any hanging around? 
We filled our Tuesday spot that Betsy Watts held for 
15 years.  Margie Shiffman, a retired nurse, will be at 
the desk from 1:00 to 4:00 on Tuesdays.  She is a 
lovely lady and will complement our team of caring 
volunteers.  We sort, display, wash dishes, wash and 
iron clothing, and those tasks bring smiles to our 
customers. 

   Carla 

Info about Our Pot Luck Luncheons 
All members of the Cayucos Seniors are invited to the 
potluck which is held on the 2nd Wednesday of the 
month from noon to about 1:30pm in the Vets' Hall 
Tent.  You may even bring a guest. The kitchen crew 
always cooks a main dish, but you may bring a side 
dish for 6-8 people.  
Baskets are placed on each table for a $1 donation 
for each member and guest.  An attendance drawing 
and 50-50 raffle are held to add a little excitement, 
and entertainment is always provided.  Please bring 
your own place settings.  Wine and soft drinks are 
available for a donation. 

Next Senior Pot Luck Luncheon 
The kitchen crew will prepare Chile Verde and rice for 
our next pot luck on Wednesday, September 13th.  A 
sheet cake will be provided so members do not need 
to bring as many desserts. 
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August Birthdays - Marilyn Rodgers, Lynn Schoennauer, 
Karen Rivas, Betty Jo Howard, Al Piotrowski and in front,   
Ida Bell Shields from Casa de Flores is 106 years young 

Jamie Palmer soon to be new 
member - guest of Joyce Fox 

August 2017 Cayucos Senior Luncheon 

Tom & Sue Jasper - 48 Years of Marriage 

Bob & Margaret Bretz – 23 Years of Marriage 

Mary & Ray Hedges - 61 Years of Marriage 

Jean and Adrian Hurtado - 47 years 



Chris Sawyers from Casa de Flores wins 
$66 in 50/50 drawing 

Everett & Silva Mazadiego and Maggie Carlson-  all soon to be new members  Shirley Eggman from Casa de 
Flores,  guest of Betty Jo Howard 

Marshall & Deborah Moens, guests of Jean & Adrian Hurtado Mary DeLeonardis from Visalia, guest of 
Carla Cicerello 

Dave LaVoy provided entertained our group 



Support our Local Businesses 
The following local businesses support our Cayucos Senior Club through their paid advertising in our monthly 
newsletter.  Please consider their products and services should the need arise. 

1. Family Vision Care Glenn S. Parnes, O.D. (805) 995-2777 
2. Financial Advisor Scott McManus (805) 995-2110 
3. Mobile Notary Gregg Edwards (805) 538-0324 
4. Real Estate Dale Kaiser (805) 995-2900 
5. Real Estate Sherry Sim (805) 234-4315 
6. Massage Therapy Bodywork (805) 995-0722 
7. Plumbing Plumb Cheap, Tim Kennedy (805) 434-3615 
8. Pharmacy & Gifts Cayucos Pharmacy & Gifts (805) 995-3538 
9. Income Tax, Payroll &Bookkeeping Cayucos Tax Service (805) 995-5049 

10. Dentistry Terry F. Moore, D.D.S. (805) 995-3123 
 

   

 

 

 
   

                               
   



   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
   

   

 

 

 
   

Let the businesses know that you saw their ad in the Cayucos Seniors Club's news letter.  And, note that Tim 
Kennedy is offering our members a 10% discount on his plumbing services! 
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The Birth of Cayucos, Part 2 

Reprinted with a little editing by Deci Saul and Leonard Cicerello 

When Mexico gained her freedom from Spain, she secularized all of the Missions of California.  She took the 
missions away from the religious orders and gave or sold the lands to the public.  It is from the vast lands used 
by the missions that the huge grants of land were made.  Many soldiers who had served at the missions were 
demanding the lands which had been promised to them, and since Mexico wished to settle the land, the 
soldiers’ demands were granted. 
If the land was granted, the grantee was sent a paper of ownership by the governor.  He was then put in 
possession of his lands by a Mexican official in a ceremony known as The Act of Possession.  The land was 
measured in varas (2.78 feet) and was usually done by men on horseback.  A measure of 40 varas was marked 
off on a hempen rope before the men began the survey.  These land measurements were not always exact as 
the rope shrank or lengthened according to the time of day and the weather. 
Three things had to be done in the first year of ownership.  The grantee had to live on the land, he had to build 
a dwelling (usually a small adobe), and he had to improve the land.  If these three requirements were not met, 
the grant could be withdrawn. 
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